GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
(GREATER EGYPT) 
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMISSION

SEPTEMBER 12, 2017
The Regular Meeting of the Commission convened on Tuesday, September 12, at 7:00 p.m. at the Pinckneyville City Hall, Pinckneyville, Illinois.

Commission Members Present:  Jason Ashmore (Franklin County); Brandon Brown, Julie Peterson, Bob Hopkins (Jackson County);  Scott Wilmouth (Kinkaid Lake Conservancy District); Steve Damron, Steve Draege, Cliff Lindemann (Jefferson County); Jim Epplin (Perry County); Andrew Crossman (Du Quoin); Robert Spencer (Pinckneyville); Jeffery Robinson (Williamson County); Kathy Lively (Herrin).


Commission Members Absent: Neil Hargis, Cindy Humm, Steve Leek (Franklin County); Fred Kondritz (Benton); Cate Dinn (West Frankfort); John Rendleman (Jackson County); Gary Williams (Carbondale); Jim Malone (Jefferson County); Mary Ellen Bechtel (Mt. Vernon); Josh Gross (Perry County); Ron Ellis, Brent Gentry, Greg Smothers  (Williamson County); Mark T. Krones (Carterville); Robert Butler (Marion).

Staff present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director and Jenny Richardson, Administrator.
Introduction of Guests

Mrs. Draege and Mrs. Lindemann were introduced.
Call to Order
Ms. Peterson, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.  It was determined that a quorum was physically present.  Proceedings of the meeting were recorded.
Minutes of the Regular of the Commission, Treasurer’s Report, and List of Bills

 Motion was made by Mr. Draege and seconded by Mr. Robinson to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Commission of August 8, 2017, as received.  All members present voted “AYE”.   Motion carried.  

Motion was made by Mr. Ashmore and seconded by Mr. Spencer accepting the Financial Report of August 31, 2017, as distributed.   All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried.   

Motion made by Mr. Hopkins and seconded by Mr. Spencer, authorizing the payment of expenditures over $500 on the List of Bills, including Emling & Hoffman for partial audit payment, as distributed.  All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried. 

Correspondence

None
Old Business - Administrative
Executive Committee Meeting of August 8 

Motion was made Mr. Damron and seconded by Mr. Robinson to approve the Executive Committee Minutes of August 8, 2017.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.
Banterra Bank Resolution

Motion was made by Mr. Ashmore and seconded by Mr. Spencer to adopt a Resolution to place funds in Banterra Bank and to authorize officers to sign.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.

Equipment Purchase

Copies of a List of Equipment were distributed.  Mr. Minnis noted that two new staff will be hired and two new computers are needed and also a new server, cost to be $12,699.66.  Executive Committee recommended purchasing the equipment.   Motion was made by Mr. Spencer and seconded by Mr. Hopkins to purchase the computer equipment requested.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.
Old Business - Program

Staff Program Report to the Commission

Motion was made by Mr. Ashmore and seconded by Mr. Spencer accepting the Staff Program Report to the Commission of August, 2017, as received.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.    
Water Quality Management Program

Mr. Minnis requested that the Chairman be authorized to execute a contract with IEPA for the Pond Creek Watershed Study. Motion was made by Mr. Ashmore and seconded by Mr. Robinson to authorize the Chairman to execute the contract with the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency in the amount of $84,944 for the Pond Creek Watershed Study.  All members present voted “AYE”. Motion carried.
EDA  


Mr. Minnis reported Jefferson County received a $1.5 million grant from EDA for a road project, the project is fully funded between federal and state money.  The project will result in approximately 110 new jobs.  Two other major EDA projects are in progress.  The Mt. Vernon Industrial Park water/sewer portion is under construction and the road portion was bid.  Bids were opened and contract will be awarded this month. The Southern Illinois Airport road project was bid.  Bids were opened and came in under estimates.  Contract will be awarded this month. 
DRA

Mr. Minnis noted that the 2017 DRA awards have not been announced.  Commission submitted nine (9) applications for the 2017 funding cycle.  

Mr. Minnis reported the RFP notice for Regional Marketing Study had been advertised.  Six proposals were received.  Copies of the proposal from Arthur Agency and the scoring sheet were distributed.   The Selection Committee reviewed and scored the proposals. The Selection Committee met and recommended Arthur Agency be awarded the contract as long as Greater Egypt would own and host our domain specifically for the marketing this project.              The Executive Committee recommended that Arthur Agency be awarded the Regional Marketing Study in an amount not to exceed $126,111 and that the Executive Director be authorized to execute the Contract.

Motion was made by Ms. Lively and seconded by Mr. Hopkins to award the Regional Marketing Study to Arthur Agency in an amount not to exceed $126,111 and to authorize the Executive Director to execute the contract.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.   

Transportation Planning 

Mr. Minnis discussed the City of Marion study regarding a pedestrian crossing in the Ray Fosse Park area, option could be a pedestrian overpass, a tunnel under the road, or road crossing.  Checked the number crossing the street this weekend with our camera. Also an agreement was signed for ITS (study will evaluate the traffic signal controllers and communications devices along Route 13 from Marion to Murphysboro to provide data so traffic system can work more efficiently. After awarding these two contracts, contractual funds are available to allow for preparation of Human Service Transportation Plan for the MPO.  This is a requirement for MPOs.  The RFP has been advertised for the Plan.
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The kick-off for the Freight Study was held.   Board members were asked to provide issues to address.

Hazard Mitigation Grants


West Frankfort:  Construction of waste water plant is in process.  


Reed Station Mobile Home Park:   The disposal of the sludge application was approved. The bid has been advertised for the work.   Hope is that the project will be completed by the end of 2017 calendar year.  The project is under budget.  
New Business – Administrative

Annual Meeting-Award Nominations

Mr. Minnis reminded members to submit to nominations for the 2017 Business/Industry and Meritorious Service awards.  The nominations will be discussed at the October meeting.
New Business – Program
Miscellaneous
Mr. Minnis plans to make presentation at the next meeting regarding partnership with Southern Illinois Work Force that allows to use software CHUMRA that provides labor force needs, rends, and labor participation rates a indicators.  Can also perform economic impact analysis. 
Adjournment

Motion was made by Mr. Ashmore and seconded by Mr. Draege to adjourn the meeting.   The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.  
Handouts
August 31, 2017 Financial Report
List of Bills
Equipment List
Arthur Agency Proposal for Regional Marketing Study/Scoring Sheet

Copies of all background documents furnished to the Commission in connection with this meeting are on file in the office of Greater Egypt, Marion, Illinois.
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